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Next Meeting:

Toys for Tots 
 Marine Corps Collection,

 Social, and Show & Tell
Tuesday            December 16th, 2008            7:00 PM

The Woodworking Shop
3141 Capital Boulevard

Raleigh, NC

Several members meet at 6:00pm  
Buffalo Brothers Pizza & Wings 
for dinner prior to the meeting

TWATWATWA News

Page 1

Tuesday December 16th 
7:00 PM

Program: Toys for Tots Collection by the Marine Corps,   
         Social and Show & Tell.

Start thinking now of what you can bring to share at 
the show & tell. This is the collection day for toys for 
tots, but equally it is a show & tell of items made by 
club members. Please plan to participate.

     The December meeting will be Toys for Tots, Show & Tell, 
and membership social. Everyone is encouraged bring a spouse 
and a friend. We will provide coffee, soft drinks and dessert. Sue 
will be baking something and six other members have stepped 
up to help with the desserts.  Come hungry!

     This will be the 24th year of TWA participation in the Toys 
for Tots program.  During our participation we have presented 
between 50,000 and 60,000 toys to the needy children of the area.

     The December program will mark the close of our 2008 
TWA Toys for Tots year.  The meeting will be a social followed 
by a very brief business meeting then to the show & tell segment.  
Toy makers will be presenting their design followed by members 
presenting items they have produced from their workshops.

     The Marines will be there to receive the toys and add a splash 
of color to the night.

Host: Fred Ford
Chairman of the TWA Toys for Tots Program

Tuesday January 20th

7:00 PM

Program: Computer Aided Design (CAD) for Woodworkers

Speaker: Doug Adams

While most woodworkers enjoy drawing plans by hand, many 
have embraced the benefits of designing projects on a computer 
using CAD software. Traditionally, shop drawings, or measured 
drawings, are two-dimensional and include two or three views, 
but often a three-dimensional drawing is desirable. 

     At the Tuesday night program, Doug Adams will discuss the 
usability and affordability of both 2-dimensional and 3-dimen-
sional CAD software. There will be a review of the requisite 
knowledge and computer skills as well as basic drafting know-
how. Doug will demonstrate the ease of use of one CAD pro-
gram by producing a completed drawing from start to finish. 

Doug will also describe the various software programs available 
and provide information for downloading or purchasing. Some 
of the programs are free or inexpensive and include tutorials. 
It is not difficult to produce desirable results in as little as two 
hours.

     We hope to have a projector and screen for this presentation 
to make it easier to view than on the TVs.

Host: Mike Reddyhoff

Saturday January 25th
WOOD TURNING FOR BEGINNERS

Hands on workshop 

This is a follow on of Terry Brown’s demo at the  October 
meeting and is intended for  turning wannabees -  ie. those who 
intend to acquire a lathe in the near future. Attendance is limited 
to 10 students and will be extended to include beginning turners 
to fill the class. The course will be under the tutelage of professor 
Alan Leland at his Leland Studios and Alan will be working with 
master turner Terry Brown who has all the answers.  We expect 
that every participant will end the day in possession of a useful 
item that he/she has made such as a joiner’s mallet or tool handle 
or whatever.

We will start at 9:30 am and continue until about 4:00 pm with 
breaks for refreshments and lunch. Cost is $15 per entry and 
checks should be made to Triangle Woodworkers Assn. and 
mailed/given to Mike Reddyhoff or any board member. 

Your check is your reservation.  

Please sign up early
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About the Triangle Woodworkers Association
The Triangle Woodworkers Association (TWA) is a nonprofit 
educational corporation. The TWA is dedicated to teaching 

woodworking techniques through seminars, classes, and work-
shops; participants are required to sign waivers absolving liability 
for TWA or its designated representatives. The TWA promotes 

woodworking education and community interest in woodworking 
and in general sharing a love for wood.

Club Officers and Committee Chairmen

Executive Board
President:   Mike Reddyhoff, (919) 676-9180
 miker@nc.rr.com

Vice President: Terry Tenhouse, (919) 545-9862

                               ttenhouse@nc.rr.com

Secretary: Bill Anderson, (919) 932-6050  

                               willardanserson@bellsouth.net

Treasurer: Hugh Fish (919) 467-5696 

                              hughpatfish@yahoo.com
Members at Large: Mike Resar, Bob Whitney, Kay Baker 

Committee Chairman
Program:   Terry Tenhouse (919) 545-9862

                               ttenhouse@nc.rr.com

Nominating:   Mike Reddyhoff, (919) 676-9180

                               miker@nc.rr.com
Toys for Tots: Fred Ford, (919) 469-9575 
Newsletter:   Diane Eckard, (919) 764-9266
 irishrose2365@yahoo.com
Library:  Kay Baker, (919) 696-8504
 kdbakerkdb@yahoo.com

Publicity:   {seeking applicant}
Facilities: Chet Nedwidek, 

Raffle: {seeking applicant}
Sponsor:   Bill Anderson, (919) 932-6050
 willardanderson@bellsouth.net
Hospitality:   Kay Baker, (919) 696-8504
Internet:   Jim Kroeger, (919) 362-5741
Photographer:   Ron Heidenreich, (919) 848-1134
Membership:   Tom Ferone (919) 274-3508
 trianglewoodworkers@gmail.com
Audiovisual: Tom Revelle, (919) 387-8286

TWA News is published monthly by the TWA and is mailed to 
members, sponsors, and associates. If you are interested in con-
tributing articles, please send to:   

Triangle Woodworkers Association
P.O. Box  4206

Cary, North Carolina 27519-4206 or 

trianglewoodworkers@gmail.com

By the Numbers
Treasurer’s Report

Beginning Bank Balance:  $7,067.20  

          Income: $35.00

          Expense: $525.70

          Ending Bank Balance:  $6,576.50    

Note that these figures, as usual, exclude the $86 petty cash fund, 
as well as the other “slush” funds.

Submitted by: Hugh Fish

Membership
Total Members: 137

New Members: 0

Deadline for submitting articles and classified ads for the next 
newsletter: December 27, 2008

THE PRESIDENTS CORNER

I was very pleased to see a good turn out 
of members for our November meet-
ing – no doubt the fact that our speaker 
was Bruce Wrenn had more than a little 
to do with it. Bruce gave a very com-
prehensive review of the steps necessary 
to set up, align and maintain our saws which he described as 
the Kings of the Workshop. Bruce’s presentation was even more 
creditable given that he was suffering the lingering effects of a 
recent illness. Thank you Bruce for a good show.

     We have now come to the end of another series of Toys for 
Tots workshops culminating in the club’s public appearance 
at Klingspor’s on October 22. I want to thank the individual 
workshop owners who hosted the various sessions and all the 
members who participated in them. In addition several members 
beavered away in their own shops producing toys and our thanks 
are due to them also.

     At our December meeting all the toys will be on display and 
will be handed over to the US Marines for onward distribution 
to needy kids. This toy making program is a social service that is 
very much a part of who we are as a club and I would not like to 
see it diminish in any way - it deserves and requires everyone’s 
support. Fortunately Fred Ford has agreed to continue heading 
up the T4T committee for another year and I know he will not 
accept less than our best efforts.  

     Regretfully I shall not be able to attend the December meet-
ing. I shall be spending the month with my family in England 
and receiving my annual booster injection of ‘English’. I will take 
this opportunity to wish you all a Very Merry Christmas and a 
Happy New Year. I look forward to seeing you at our January 
meeting.

Mike Reddyhoff: President
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Minutes from the TWA meeting  
November 18, 2008 

56  in attendance.

     President Mike Reddyhoff- opened the meeting at 7.00 
pm and welcomed members and two guests, Jack Grimes and 
Nathan Page – he hoped they would become members before 
long. Mike referred to last month’s wood turning demonstration 
by Terry Brown and noted that it had been very well received. 
A follow on workshop has been arranged at Leland Studios on 
Sunday January 25 and will be conducted by Alan Leland and 
Terry Brown. This is intended primarily for non lathe own-
ers who are thinking of getting into turning but to fill the class 
novice turners would be accepted. The class is limited to ten 
participants and a sign-up sheet was circulated. The cost will be 
$15 per person.

     Fred Ford gave an update of Toys for Tots activities and 
reminded members about the public workshop at Klingspor’s 
shop on Saturday Nov 22 and passed round a sign-up sheet. Fred 
stressed that as we would be on public display members should 
comb their hair and wear their club name badges.

     Terry Tenhouse outlined next year’s monthly programs and 
workshops highlighting presentations by Roy Underhill and Lon 
Schleining. 

     George Mills displayed a most realistic model of Brant Point  
lighthouse he had built as a Christmas gift for his brother who 
lives on a canal leading to the intercoastal waterway in New Jer-
sey. (He can see the Barnagat Lighthouse from his living room.) 
The model was made of cedar and the body was made like a 
wine barrel. It was built on a scale of 1 inch equals one foot. The 
model was wired and electronically controlled to flash a red light 
at the ascribed interval and photographs  that George circulated  
showed the model realistically posed by Falls Lake. 

     Mike thanked George for showing his model and invited 
members generally to bring in ‘show and tell’ items at any meet-
ing

     Brian Wagner introduced Bruce Wrenn as our speaker for the 
evening on the subject of the use, care and adjustment of a table 
saw. He explained  that due to recent illness Bruce would not be 
able to conduct the workshop that had been scheduled for Nov 
22 and it would be reset for some time next year. 

     Bruce had brought his contractor  saw and an extensive col-
lection of jigs, saw helpers , saw blades and alignment instru-
ments to the meeting and gave a very comprehensive explana-
tion of  blade selection and setting the saw blade, miter slot and 
rip fence in relative alignment. With the help of Charlie Main 
the standard motor drive belt was exchanged for a link belt and 
the reduction in vibration was immediately apparent. 

     As usual Bruce’s comments ranged over a wide area of very 
interesting saw related subjects and he undertook to produce a 
‘bibliography’ of these for the news letter.

     During the presentation a 15 minute break was called for 
refreshments and socializing and Mike thanked Kay Baker for 
her efforts in arranging the refreshments.   

     Mike thanked Bruce for a most informative and interesting 
presentation and closed the meeting at 9.00 pm. 

  

Respectfully submitted for Bill Anderson - secretary

A sampling of Toys to be donated this year

Toys for Tots  
November Status Report

     We are now in the month of December and you can hear 
the excitement in the children as they contemplate the arrival of 
Santa.  We are almost finished our TWA work for this year and 
all that helped, I am sure, are feeling good that they were able 
to make it possible for some needy families to get a little extra for 
the children this Christmas.

     In November we finished some left over work from earlier 
workshops.  Mark Keglers opened his shop to work to get to 200 
trucks and later Dave Mackie opened his shop to do some axel 
hole drilling and spraying.  Mike Reddyhoff coordinated both of 
these efforts.

     Also in November we had our last scheduled workshop.  It 
was our meet the public day at Klingspor’s Woodworking Shop.  
Pete Hodges and I coordinated the day.  A Marine was there to 
add interest and he was also a productive worker.  Twelve other 
members also assisted in the production line.  Pete had cut out 
600 blank cars and we completed 447 during the day.  We also 
finished the remaining except for installing the wheels.  Pete and 
I will finish these up before our December meeting.

     I know a number of members are still working hard in their 
workshops finishing up some toys for the children.  These are 
always a valuable addition to the overall effort and tend to be a 
real hit at the show and tell portion of our December meeting.

     I encourage all of you to attend the December meeting and 
bring your spouse.  The Marine Corp will be there to visit and 
collect the toys for the Toys for Tots program.

     Please remember everyone is encouraged to bring non Toys 
for Tots items for the show and tell.  This meeting is a rap up of 
the TWA Toys for Tots year but we want to be equally a TWA 
show and tell event.

Submitted by: Fred Ford
Chairman TWA Toys for Tots Committee
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February 17, 2009
Choosing the Right Finish for Your Project

Speaker:  Max Mahanki of Klingspor’s 

Max has amassed a wealth of knowledge from his time spent at 
Klingspor’s and from his own extensive work and will advise us 
on the selection of the right abrasives for our masterpieces. He 
will guide us through the identification and selection of suit-
able finishes from the vast array of those on the shelves and will 
educate us in deciphering and understanding the package label 
descriptions and instructions.

Host:  Ed Mastin

Sneak Peek

March 2009 -- Skills Demo

April or May 2009 -- Roy Underhill -- Welcome program-  

 introduction to local woodworkers

April or May 2009 -- Cecil Raynor -- Adjustable cross cut  

 sled - Features and construction

June or July -- Paul Rolfe -Decorative furniture carving

June or July -- Intarsia (Marquetry)
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Ashcroft Saws and Tools                                          876-3223
3216-G Wellington Ct, Raleigh, NC
25% off list on blades and 10% off on sharpening

Wurth Wood Group                                                231-6620
4213 Poole Rd, exit 15 off 440 Raleigh, NC
(10% discount all non-sale items)
http://wurthwoodgroup.com

Capitol City Lumber Co.                                         832-6492
4216 Beryl Road, Raleigh, NC                         1-800-244-6492
Special prices to TWA members
http://www.capitolcitylumber.com/

Raleigh Saw                                                              832-2248
5805 C Departure, Raleigh, NC 27616
(10% discounts on all new products)

The Hardwood Store                                     1-888-445-7335
Gibsonville, NC
Discount: 10 cents per board foot
www.hardwoodstore.com

Stock Building Company                                        828-7471
3000 Yonkers Rd  
Hwy. 64 & Old US 1

Guy C. Lee Building Materials                               362-1444
900 N. Salem St., Apex, NC

Tarheel Wood Treating Co.                                    467-9176
Highway 54, Morrisville, NC
   ►  Contractors prices on all wood products
   ►  Show TWA card before order is written

Klingspor’s Woodworking Shop                     (919) 876-0707
3141 Capital Blvd. (.9 mile N of Beltline exit 11)
(10% discount excluding lumber and power tools)
www.woodworkingshop.com

Edwards Mountain Woodworks 
fine handtool woodworking: creating and teaching in wood
For further information on the workshops, schedule, and tools 
needed and any other requirements email Bill Anderson at 
bill@edwardsmountainwoodworks.com or call 919-932-6050, 
evenings. Tuition discount for club members.

Nice Figures Studio and Lumber Sales          (919)923-1433
1413 New Hope Trace                            Contact: Paula Labelle
Chapel Hill, NC 27516
information@nicefigures.com
10% discount, and contribute to the raffle

Woodworker’s Supply of NC                Store (336) 578-0500
1125 Jay Lane, Graham, NC            Mail order 1-800-645-9292 
www.woodworker.com

East Wake Hardwoods & Gallery                   (919)269-9455
113A West Gannon Avenue                           Fax:(919)269-7078
Zebulon, NC 27597
http://eastwakehardwoods.com/     10% Discount to club members

Yarnell-Hoffer Hardware                                      942-3500
145 Rams Plaza, Chapel Hill, NC
www.doitbest.com/yh 
10% discount except power tools & sale items

Classified Ads

Classified ads are free to all current members. Ads will run for two issues. If you would like something listed, please send a note to the 
editor at:  TriangleWoodworkers@gmail.com

 Interested in antique/traditional woodworking tools? To find out about Mid-West Tool Collectors Association, contact Ed Hobbs   
at 828-2754 or hobbsed@portbridge.com (99/99)

TWA Sponsors
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Attention Members
 

Regular club meetings 
 begin at 7 PM!

Triangle Woodworkers Association
PO Box 4206
Cary, NC  27519

Merry Christmas
&

Happy New Year




